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E

 Richard E Greer Dear Ms English

I am writing to request an extension to the consultation process. My home looks across the square to Boston 

House. I have never received any formal notification about the proposed change of use of Boston House, nor 

about the planning request. The filing was done when I and many others were away, and the current deadline 

is totally unreasonable.

With best wishes

Richard Greer
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PLANNING APPLICATION REFERENCE: 2019/3961/P

 

I write to request an extension of time to enable full review of the above planning application that has been 

submitted by the applicant: the New College of Humanities (NCH).

 

The application was submitted during August, when the majority of residents were away with their families on 

holiday.

 

Camden Council should also be aware that many of the residents, myself included, did not receive a copy of 

the letter regarding the public consultation and forthcoming planning application.

 

I am extremely concerned about the application. The Square is in a conservation area, most of the buildings 

are Grade 1 or 2* listed, the environment is tranquil with very little vehicular or pedestrian traffic - particularly at 

the weekends. Up to 1,200 students in and around the vicinity of the square, throughout the whole week will 

significantly change the environment.

 

Please can you extend the timescales for the submission of comments ¿ so that we can fully consider the 

application and seek professional advice.

 

NCH¿s occupation of Boston House would be a significant change to residents lives, so please do not 

underestimate the magnitude of local concern and review this request with that in mind.

 

Yours sincerely 

Resident of Fitzroy Square
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